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Our Ref: CNR-30198 

23 November 2021 
 
 

Queanbeyan Palerang Regional Council 
PO Box 90  
QUEANBEYAN  NSW  2620 
 

 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

CNR - 30198 – Subdivision of Googong Neighbourhood – 36 Googong Road, 
GOOGONG 

Thank you for referring the above DA to DPI Fisheries for assessment and 
comment. 

DPI Fisheries is responsible for ensuring that fish stocks are conserved and that 
there is no net loss of key fish habitats upon which they depend. To achieve this, 
DPI Fisheries ensures that developments comply with the requirements of the 
Fisheries Management Act 1994 (FM Act) (namely the aquatic habitat protection 
and threatened species conservation provisions in Parts 7 and 7A of the Act, 
respectively), and the associated Policy and Guidelines for Fish Habitat 
Conservation and Management (2013) (Policy and Guidelines). In addition, DPI 
Fisheries is responsible for ensuring the sustainable management of commercial, 
recreational and Aboriginal cultural fishing, aquaculture and marine protected areas 
within NSW. 

The works proposed in the Development Application will not directly impact any 
identified Key Fish Habitats, therefore no approvals are required under the Fisheries 
Management Act 1994.  The proposal does not trigger the IDA provisions under the 
EP&A Act and DPI Fisheries is not required to issue General Terms of Approval. 

The proponent is requested to contact our administration team to arrange for a 
refund of the IDA fee of $320.00 if they have not already done so.  Contact details 
are below 

Jane Gordios 

Ph: 6691 0600 

Email: ahp.central@dpi.nsw.gov.au 

If Council or the proponent require any further information, please contact me on 
(02) 4428 3000. 
Yours sincerely 

 
Jillian Reynolds 
Fisheries Manager 
Coastal Systems - South 


